PARTIDO SOCIALISTA DE CHILE

SANTIAGO, APRIL S5, 2024
Machris Cabreros
Global Coordinator
Progressive Alliance

Dear Comrade

Hoping that this letter finds you well, and congratulating the recent realization of the meeting
of the Progressive Alliance of the Americas APLA, I am writing as president of the Socialist
Party of Chile.

It is a pleasure for me and my party to be able to confirm and accept to host the global
convention of the Progressive Alliance, and even more to have had the unanimous vote of
our comrades at the APLA meeting in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil. We know the importance of
this meeting, and we reaffirm our commitment as founding members of the Progressive
Alliance to contribute, work and contribute to the strengthening of our project in all corners
of the world.

The date decided to hold the convention will be October 5 and 6, in the city of Santiago de
Chile. As was informed and voted at the APLA meeting, comrade Maximiliano Moran will
represent me on the board in case of absence and will be the designated organizer for the
global convention.

This date will not only coincide with our campaign process for the October regional elections,
but it also coincides with the anniversary of the plebiscite that overthrew the Pinochet
dictatorship, a date that fills us with pride and encourages us to continue strengthening our
democracy.

Looking forward to meethlff,you-ar\_t‘}hle convention, from Chile our best wishes.




